
On Wednesday, we went to Calais. The bus arrived at 9:45 am at the  
"Auberge des migrants" It is an association that helps the migrants in the 
area. We had a short visit of the site. Then, we helped the volunteers, some 
people worked  in the kitchen, others sorted out tents, folded clothes.
At lunch time, the meal we had, had been prepared by some of us. The 
same meal was distributed to the migrants in the area. In the afternoon, we 
went to Grande Synthe and listened to Mrs Hélène Verriele, a lady who 
told us about the situation migrants in this city
One hour later, we visited the Cap Blanc Nez. It was very beautiful!
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